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December 10, 2020

Thank you, thank you, thank you to Mrs. Rybinski and the students for presenting outstanding performances during our Christmas Concert!  Thank you to the families of St. Edward students; your support in everything we do is the core of who we are.  
Tomorrow is a dress-up day.  The students will be showing off their “What I Want for Christmas” ideas.  They are going to need to get a bit creative and perhaps crazy.  These dress up days are not meant to cause stress, but to create a bit of fun in this topsy-turvy world we live in!
The Education Committee will be meeting on Tuesday, December 15th at 6 pm via Zoom.  The link will be sent out on Tuesday afternoon.  This is your committee for your school.  Please feel free to join us.
Our next school Mass is Wednesday December 16th at 10:30 am.   The 1st and 2nd grades will be leading us.

We will be having Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament from 8:15 am -9:15 am on Thursday, December 17th.

Friday, December 18th will be the last day of the quarter.  Report cards will be sent home in January.
Our annual Scholastic Book Fair is on now!!!  It will run through December 20th.  Book fair profits stay at the school and are used to purchase new books for our library and classrooms. Go to https://www.scholastic.com/bf/stedwardschool2 to take a look.  
Our last day of school before Christmas break will be Friday, December 18th.    

Did you know that a true Montessori Classroom always has a visitor’s chair?  During “normal” times, visitors are encouraged to visit Montessori and Catechesis of the Good Shepherd classrooms to better understand how their philosophies are different from traditional educational settings.  During our last Education Committee Meeting we discussed if this was prudent during COVID times.  Our conclusion was that, if visitors are properly screened this would be a possibility.  I am happy now to extend an invitation to all school families to schedule an appointment to come and sit in these classrooms to observe these marvelous education philosophies at work.  

I know that the realities of COVID regulations are very straining for all of us, but I am asking you to be prudent with decisions regarding who to visit and when.  A well-meaning visit with someone who is COVID positive can mean a 14 day quarantine for you and your family.  It is your diligence that has allowed us to remain in school for (nearly) the first semester of school!

On the political front:  Congress is working on a federal budget bill that must be passed later this month to avoid a government shutdown.  Within that bill, $82 billion is earmarked for education.  It is important that we speak up to ensure that ALL schools are included in the relief funds.  St. Edward School was granted funds through the initial CARES Act that have been spent to ensure that we can afford the extra expenses that COVID requires (cleaning, digital learning materials, etc.)  Private schools were not included in the second stimulus bill, but public schools were.  For more information about this bill, please visit https://www.votervoice.net/USCCB/Campaigns/78557/Respond.  Research also tells us that a letter written in your words to legislators will receive more attention.
May God Bless,

Mrs. Garvey
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